
Beaumont-Cherry Valley Water District 

 

No�ce of Intent to Adopt A Mi�gated Nega�ve Declara�on 

 

For the proposed 

 

2020 and 2021 Water Pipeline Replacement Project 

Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 

560 Magnolia Avenue 

Beaumont, CA 92223 

 

No�ce is hereby given, that a public hearing will be held by the Board of Directors of the 

Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District on September 13, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. or as soon therea'er 

as the ma(er can be heard in the Board Chambers at 560 Magnolia Ave, Beaumont, CA 92223, in 

order to consider the proposed 2020 and 2021 Water Pipeline Replacement Project in accordance 

with the California Environmental Quality Act. 

 

The District is required to consider the poten�al effects of a funded project on the natural and 

human environment under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) (Division 13 PRC 

(§21000 et seq)).  

 

The Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District proposes to upgrade and replace exis�ng pipeline 

infrastructure for 6 pipeline segments. The Project sites are in six different loca�ons in the 

unincorporated Community of Cherry Valley in Riverside County. Pipeline 1 is located in Lambert 

Road from Napoleon Street to the end of the cul-de-sac, a distance of approximately 240 feet. 

Pipeline 2 is located in Bing Place from Napoleon Street to the end of the cul-de-sac, a distance 

of approximately 240 feet. Pipeline 3 is located in Star Lane, Sky Lane, and View Drive, a distance 

of approximately 390 feet for Star Lane, 390 feet for View Drive and 295 feet in length for Sky 

Lane. Pipeline 4 is located in U�ca Way from Vineland Street to an exis�ng inline valve. Pipeline 

5 is located in Avenida Sonrisa from Avenida San Timoteo to Avenida Miravilla, a distance of 

approximately 1,380 feet. Pipeline 6 is located in Avenida Miravilla near Quail Road, a distance of 

approximately 300 feet. 

 

On the basis of the Ini�al Study, the District has concluded that the project will not have a 

significant effect on the environment with the incorpora�on of proposed mi�ga�on measures 

and, therefore, has prepared a Mi�gated Nega�ve Declara�on. Copies of the Ini�al Study and 

Mi�gated Nega�ve Declara�on are on file and available for review at 560 Magnolia Ave, 

Beaumont, CA 92223, Monday through Friday, between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., or online at 

h(ps://bcvwd.org.  

 

This no�ce is given in order to provide all par�es an opportunity to be heard and to present their 

views regarding this applica�on. If the commenter believes that the project may have a significant 

environmental effect, it would be helpful to iden�fy the specific effect, explain why the effect 



would occur, and why it would be significant. The public review period for the Mi�gated Nega�ve 

Declara�on was from June 16, 2023 to July 17, 2023.  

 

If you would like to view the Board Agenda and Staff Report on this ma(er, please visit the website 

at h(ps://bcvwd.org.  

 

The Agenda is published to the website 72 hours immediately preceding the District Board 

mee�ng when these ma(ers will be heard. If you challenge this project in court, you may be 

limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in 

this no�ce, or in wri(en correspondence delivered to the District at, or prior to, the public 

hearing.  

 


